
ICJIA REQUESTS PROPOSALS FOR FFY07 JUVENILE ACCOUNTABILITY 
BLOCK GRANT FUNDING 
 
The Illinois Criminal Justice Information Authority (ICJIA) is requesting proposals from 
units of government that were engaged in ICJIA-funded Juvenile Accountability Block 
Grant programs on May 5, 2011, have already received federal fiscal year 2007 Juvenile 
Accountability Block Grant funding, and are seeking to enhance or maintain operations 
within their program’s purpose area.    
 
Available funds: A minimum of $197,884 in FFY07 JABG funding is available. ICJIA 
will designate a maximum of $30,000 per award to grantees for the purchase of 
equipment, software, training, commodities, or other items or services that will directly 
enhance or maintain the operations of their currently funded JABG program. This award 
will not pay for vehicles. ICJIA reserves the right to make final determination on what 
items directly enhance or maintain program operations.  
 
Grant funds may not be used for more than 90 percent of the total cost of the equipment. 
The remaining 10 percent must be met through a cash match from non-federal sources. 
 
Eligibility:  These grants are available only to local-use, ICJIA-funded FFY07 JABG 
programs that were operating on May 5, 2011.    
 
How to apply:  Applications are available at www.icjia.state.il.us. Apply online and 
submit electronically. Prior to submitting an application, applicants must obtain a DUNS 
number from Dun and Bradstreet. Go to www.dunandbradstreet.com. Also required prior 
to application submission is registration with the Central Contractor Registration (CCR) 
database. To register, go to http://www.ccr.gov 

 
Deadline:  Proposals are due by 11:59 p.m. on July 30, 2011. 
 
Questions:  For assistance with the requirements of this solicitation, contact the ICJIA at: 
 
Phone: 1-888-425-4248 
TDD: 312-793-4170 
Or fax:  312-793-8422 
Email: CJA.GrantsRecovJAG2@illinois.gov 
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